
 
 

          No.: 18 CSA-8 

April 30, 2018 

TO:  Service Locations 
 
FROM:  Detroit - Customer Support Center 
 
SUBJECT:  DTNA Electronic Logging Device (ELD) Requests 
 
SUBJECT DETAIL 
 
Recently the Daimler Trucks Technical Support Centers have received requests from customers regarding 
Electronic Logging Devices (ELD).  Requests have included questions about the ELD regulation, 
installation of ELDs, and engine model and manufacture dates.   
 
DETAILS  
 
The Daimler Trucks Technical Support Centers cannot provide legal advice or ELD installation or usage 
support. 
 
Regulations require ELDs in all vehicles with certain exemptions, among them, vehicles manufactured 
before model year 2000 as reflected in the vehicle’s VIN.  See 49 CFR § 395.8(a)(1)(iii)(A)(4). 
 
ACTION 
 
Here are some resources that should be utilized for the following requests. 
 

• Questions regarding applicable ELD regulations – Review the ELD information on the 
FMCSA.dot.gov website or contact your lawyer for legal advice. 
 

• Requests regarding support for ELD installation or usage – Contact the ELD manufacturer. 
 

• Requests for engine build date or EPA model year – Refer to the emission label on the top of 
the rocker cover (see example below).  All emission labels provide the engine model year the 
engine conforms to with respect to the EPA and California regulations.  Many, but not all 
emission labels include the engine manufacture date.   

 
Reman engines are manufactured with a new build date and include an emission label with all 
applicable information.  Information for previous engine(s) used to remanufacture the Reman 
engine is not available. 

 
If the emission label is not present or legible, a new one can be ordered by a DTNA dealer or 
distributor only.  Please reference 12 CSA-26REV, if necessary.   
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CONTACT INFORMATION 
 
Please contact the Detroit Customer Support Center at 800-445-1980 or email csc@daimler.com if you 
have any questions.  
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